

Meeting of NP Steering group to discuss Traffic Management

Date: Monday 4th April 2022

Present: John Hulse, Huw Burton, Peter Kirk,

Apologies: Vicky Hancock, Becca Libby

- HF has prepared a map with annotations to go alongside the Action Plan which will be circulated to Parish Councillors & TMG members. Copies of both the map and the plan will be forwarded to John Harrington and Simon Hobbs.
- JH advised that initially the announcement about the Action Plan and commitment to consultation had been included in the April issue of Roundabout the Parishes as planned. Next meeting will address planning for consultation process with the local community. HB offered to provide support and guidance on website. On issue is to understand concerns about plan to remove centre white lines in the proposed 30mph zone. The concern is that removing the double white lines will encourage drivers to attempt to overtake other vehicles. It is clear that we need to gather evidence of the effectiveness of this measure. JH agreed to check with Simon Hobbs.
- VH has contacted both Ian Connolly/Simon Hobbs regarding accident data. IC had replied suggesting that SH had the data in a user-friendly format. SH has confirmed that he has the data but that he cannot release it without approval from Ward Councillor John Harrington. JH confirmed that he had discussed this with John Harrington who agreed to ask SH to release the data.
- JH informed the group about the status of the tender process for a new Lengthsman. It is hoped that we will soon be able to announce an appointment and that we may be able to ask the Lengthsman to manage the verge opposite the Three Pines Garage as an immediate task upon appointment.
- Awaiting feedback from HF regarding the drop-in session with PCSO Sue Berrett on Friday 18th March.
- VH has asked Colin Smith about planters underneath the village signs but still awaiting answer.

Next meeting : No date set at this stage